



The Yizraelite - No 2091 Date: 27.1.2022
Kibbutz Yizrael
Translated and edited by Eddie Solow 
Edi-torial
I sometimes get the feeling that the length of the newsletter is self-defeating. Many readers are overwhelmed by the sheer volume of the material and miss important information. Forgive me if I take the liberty of drawing your attention to certain subjects. (That is my editorial prerogative). A historical event occurred this week at the Asefa, with the setting up of the committee for dependents of members with special needs. Many parents will be able to sleep easier, in the knowledge that their children will be taken care of, regardless of the changes on the kibbutz (See: Asefa Report, page 9). Yizrael Holdings continues its policy of investing in other companies, especially kibbutz industries. We have all been invited to an open meeting of the Moetza on Monday to hear about the latest proposition. In this time of economic and political uncertainty, we must all be asking whether this is the right time to invest in an export industry. I, for one will be there. (See invitation on page 15)	Comment by edi: 
There is much more, but you will need to read it for yourselves.
Have a quiet week. Ed.
The Alon is an important institution on Yizrael.
 The Alon brings continuous and up-to-date information about what is happening in the kibbutz and brings reports and decisions of the kibbutz institutions, events and holidays. The fact that the newsletter comes out every week, year after year, is unique in the kibbutz movement and is unparalleled in other communities similar in size and number of members. I (Zimra) have great satisfaction and pride in meeting this weekly deadline. We reach a weekly newsletter of 20 pages on average, thanks to the involvement of the members in what is going on in the kibbutz, and up-to-date reports from the officials. To me, the things that the members themselves write are what make the newsletter. Sometimes the members bring material for the Alon "at the last minute". Although it is difficult to finish the newsletter in time, this is what brings it alive, flowing, up-to-date and a reflection of our lives. We lack sufficient expression of the younger generation themselves ("from their mouths") and of the veterans (memoirs...). Please know that whoever writes for the Alon, leaves his mark on the life of Yizrael today and in the future (preserved in the archives) The newsletter is a platform for dialogue between the members and the institutions, a dialogue between the individual member and the public - everything that is said on the sidewalks - put in the print.  A dialogue in poetry, prose and pictures, will result in real sharing - in work, education, culture and society.
 Zimra
I fully endorse these words - Ed 

The results of the ballot vote - choosing a path for an in-depth examination of the food branch.
1) An in-depth examination of a cooperative route with controls and financial solutions for extreme cases and Friday night meals  
158 votes (61.24%)
2) An in-depth examination of a hybrid path (each family decides once a year if they wish to be in a cooperative route or a privatisation path) 
 	50 votes (19.38%)
3) In-depth examination of the privatisation path 
 45 votes (17.44%)
 4) Abstentions:
5 (1.94%)
258 members participated in the vote, which is 86% of those with the right to vote.
Asefa committee + polling station
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"Health and well-being cluster"
1) Preventive medicine is important and has a significant impact on our lives. The awareness of taking better care of our bodies through proper nutrition, physical activity and a physically and emotionally balanced lifestyle will help us cope better with life's difficulties and preserve our health and quality of life.
Based on this understanding, we wish to bring broad information dealing with preventive medicine, through lectures, various activities for all ages and articles every month in the newsletter.
Preventive medicine team (under the health cluster)
Tamar Sanker, Biff Markham-Oren, Dana Baum, Einan Grosser, Tami Penn, Liran Penn, Inbal Pezaro, Keren Kagan.
2) Complementary Medicine. Following inquiries from several members, we would like to draw your attention to the health protocol for complementary medicine.
From the 1st of January each year each member is entitled to 18 treatments per year, without the need for approval from the doctor or the clinic. Anyone can choose any treatment they want in the kibbutz, or outside of it.
The health cluster will participate in the reimbursement of NIS 140 for the treatment, and the member will complete the outstanding balance. Members who complete all 18 treatments and wish to continue must pay the full price of the treatment.
Let's be healthy!
Kobi Levy
Health Cluster Manager
(3) Kalnoit Procedure. We set up a team to write a procedure for receiving a Kalnoit from "Eshkol Health and Welfare": Eddie Solow, (Coordinator), Aviva Beutler, Liran Pen, Moshe Mizrahi, Rinat Chikorel, Kobi Levy. The team will write a procedure for receiving and maintaining Kalnoiyot, on behalf of the health cluster. The procedure will be approved by the cluster committee and brought to the attention of the Community Management. (For further discussion – Ed) Kobi Levi, Cluster Head
A Page from the Kehilanet
Nir Baor - Many thanks to the planning committee, the building department, the administration and everyone who has been involved in the recent months in renewing the roads and sidewalks in the kibbutz. Thank you for all that you’re doing.
New and Improved Entrance A reminder to everyone to use the Palgate App to open the gate.
Please use the correct gate for entry and exit!
At your service - Alon Reuven. 

Message from the "Search Team"
Committee for Special Needs:
After the publication of the end of the special needs team's term of office, the search team worked to find a replacement for Aviva Boitler, knowing that a process was underway to establish a statutory committee for special needs.
Four candidates were considered by the search team.
At the end of the process, the team recommends Neta Ratsin Blass for the position of coordinator of the Committee for Special Needs. The election will take place via ballot.
 Many thanks to the outgoing team - Dana Baum, Yitzhak Peleg, Netta Ratsin Blas, Yoni Brauman and the team coordinator - Aviva Beutler. We thank you for your investment of time, you're thinking and your care.
Now the search team is responsible for staffing the other members of the new committee (this is a professional and statutory committee, which is has no defined term of office), and we ask members to submit nominations. The committee consists of professionals from the therapeutic field as well as public representatives.
Those who consider themselves suitable and interested - are invited to contact the search team (Kinneret Govrin (New Human Resources director), Hila Alterlevi, Irit Shemesh, Amir Darom, Ofra Shelef, Yifat Assaf)
(The public can suggest names too – Ed)

Signed: Committee Management



Opening Meeting of the New Education Council

Last week we held the opening meeting of the Education Council with its new composition - five new public representatives, elected in December 2022 plus office bearers in the 'Education Cluster', some of which are also new. We dedicated the opening meeting, which was spread over an entire afternoon, to deepening the acquaintance of the council members with each other and to learning about the two educational systems that operate in the cluster.
Yael Oster, the preschool director, presented the ecological psycho-pedagogical concept, which is the concept according to which the kindergartens and kibbutz nursery schools operate. And with the help of pictures from activities in the gardens, we learned how this concept is  practiced in everyday life.
Adi Goldstein-Ilan, the director of social education, presented the unique activity code of social education and tested our familiarity with the children's society and the youth society in a stormy and exciting game.
We concluded the meeting by coordinating expectations regarding the role of the public representatives, and by presenting the issues we will discuss in future council meeting.
 Thanks to Naomi Amit - who spoiled us with a rich and delicious dinner, and to all the members of the education council, who gave of their time:
Avishag Sharoni, Uri Eylon-Brustein, Yael Oster, Yifat Assaf, Neta Ratzin-Blas, Nir Baor, Nofar Brin-Dolinko, Adi Goldstein-Ilan and Einav Nagar.

Limor Griman, Director of the Education Cluster

Asefa Summary - 18.1.2023
Chairman of the meeting - Eddie Solow
Secretary of the asefa - Shlomo Cohen
Present - 47 members
On the agenda - the recommendation of the search team for the position of Human Resources Director - Kinneret Govrin
Yifat described the selection process.
Kinneret impressed the search team with her high level of professionalism and familiarity with the cooperative kibbutz. She has experience, as the head of Human Resources (H.R. from here on – Ed) in her kibbutz, Mishmar HaEmek where she lives. 
For the last four years she was the CEO and H.R. manager of "Efrochei Ha'Emek" chicken hatchery, the second largest branch of Mishmar Ha'Emek, which also gives her a business understanding.

Kinneret introduced herself and outlined her C.V and thoughts about the subject of HR on a cooperative kibbutz.
Peter Pezaro asked Kinneret about her availability to attend many evening meetings. Kinneret replied that she does not have a problem   attending in the evenings.
At this point we said goodbye to Kinneret.
Shimon Zelas: Rachel is the last in a line of incumbents who started well and ended less well. I think some kind of team should be formed to investigate what is happening here.
Yifat in response: Anyone who wants to know why Racheli is leaving is welcome to ask her. She chose to end a role because of conflicts with our cooperative way of life. I don't see why a team is needed since Racheli speaks openly about the reasons for her termination of her office.
According to the new organisational structure - the election will take place at the ballot. 

Summarised: Shlomo Cohen

Note: In the ballot held the day after the asefa, Kinneret Govrin was elected to the position of Director of Human Resources
187 members participated in the vote, which is 62% of those with the right to vote.
Good luck to Kinneret and to all of us!!
Yifat Assaf - Secretary



Asefa Summary - Monday 1/23/23
(2nd asefa within one week – Ed)

Chairman of the meeting: Shlomo Cohen
Secretary of the assembly: Yifat Assaf
Present: 40 members
(1) Updates in the extended studies procedure
Peter presented the updated procedure. 
After the approval of the community management, the procedure was published in the Alon and there were two objections from members. The committee discussed these objections again and thought that there was no need to change the procedure, but rather to add a sentence that allows the committee, in special cases, to exercise discretion.

Peter presented the changes.
Eddie Solow raised a reservation regarding the studies of only one spouse from a family at a time.
"The change stating that spouses will not study at the same time is far-reaching and requires deep thinking. In the past we decided this way, but it did not stand the test of reality and will not stand the test now. I want to convince you that this rule should be deleted from the procedure.
 As it is written in the introduction to the procedure, The kibbutz sees studies as an economic necessity and not a benefit. For the student, the decision to study, involves many considerations – family planning, the space between births, the need for promotion at work, training for a public position, etc. As for the good of the children: the couples are aware of the difficulties involved in the absence of two spouses from the kibbutz. If they still decide to go for it, who are we to prevent them? Just as we will not interfere in the decision of two spouses who choose to work outside the Kibbutz, or in senior positions within the kibbutz, in a job that requires long hours, so in the case of studies, we should not interfere. 
The consideration of the family's upkeep while studying, in my view, is also not an appropriate consideration. The livelihood will come as a result of the studies and not the other way around. Who supports the bachelor or the single parent while he studies? The answer - all of us. We are a cooperative kibbutz. 
We live in a country where the young people are required to serve for 3 years in the army. The kibbutz should not put another obstacle in front of its members when they go to study. I hope that the asefa will remove this section from the procedure. There is a clause in the procedure that gives the authority to the committee to decide to deviate from the procedure when the procedure does not provide answers, but the cases are known in advance. There are those who will study with a scholarship, there are those who will study part-time, there are those who cannot advance in work without a degree, there are those who the secretary recommends, there is an outstanding student and it is a shame that his wisdom will be wasted. There is a sabbatical year that cannot be postponed. I might add to the list... there will be more exceptions than the rule. Let's do the smart thing and save embarrassment for the committee and ourselves. Thank you"
Nir Segal - supports Eddie's proposal.
Adi Laviv – The tool of the point system is adequate.  
Shlomo Kamilian - explained that the rule comes from dealing with difficult problems that the committee has to deal with. The examples Eddie gave are actually examples of those who would get permission to study at the same time. The reason for the rule is cases which he does not want to detail.  The committee does everything possible to allow as many people as possible to go to study.
Elad Ilan asked - if it is not meant for the cases Eddie spoke about, won't the rule be more a hindrance than a help when you want to approve appropriate requests?
Avishag Sharoni - explained that the committee uses discretion if the studies are required by the community, then there will be an addition of scoring in the procedure. There is also an addition added at the end of the procedure allowing the committee to be flexible.
Uri Gilad - the topic of livelihood was explained by Eddie. I suggest removing the proposal, and if there are cases which you want to block, you can do so at the discretion of the committee through the point system.
Irit Shemesh - I feel that there is a lack of respect for the topic of livelihood not only with respect to studies.
Limor Griman - in addition to the topic of earning a living, people are over generous in spending community resources. It is okay for one partner to postpone for a year or two until the other spouse finishes.
Jeremy - the responsibility towards the community resource is an important issue that requires consideration. In my opinion, there can be a negative score in the scoring table, that is, when a member requests to study and has a partner is already studying, points will be deducted. If he has enough points, that means he should go to study. There is no need for the rule.
Nitzan Feldman The rule creates a restriction and then when we want to send two partners out together, these will be the exceptions. If the criteria and scoring need to be refined, we will do it.
Eddie Solow - In the procedure for extended studies it is written that the committee may correct the scoring table with the approval of the community management and with the public's knowledge. The committee can do this through the scoring and there is no need for a clause.
Shlomo Kamilian: there will be no retroactive implementation of the rule.
Decision: In light of what was said in the discussion, the committee decided, in consultation during the meeting, to remove the sentence from the proposed changes concerning the studies of two spouses at the same time (Without a vote), and the vote tonight is only on the other sections.
Peter thanked the outgoing committee members - for the good and professional work they did, and wished success to Momi Cohen, the chosen coordinator.
A vote was held (through Kehilanet), and by a majority of 72 in favor, 14 against, and 4 abstentions, the updated extended studies procedure was approved.

(2) Establishment of a Statutory Committee for Special Needs
Explanatory notes - Yifat Assaf: To date, the issue of special needs has been handled by a coordination team of the officials in the field. With the passing of time and the deepening of the understanding in the field of the individual and the special needs, it was understood that we as a community need a formal committee, which will be elected and be part of the organisational structure, with powers of decision, budget, etc. To take care of our dependents with special needs both now and in the future, if the kibbutz changes, and/or their parents are no longer alive. The registrar of associations demands that the renewing kibbutzim are obliged to establish such a committee, and the recommendation to the cooperative kibbutzim is to behave likewise.
The target population - members of the community over the age of 18 who are recognized by the state institutions (National Insurance, Ministry of Defense...), or the kibbutz understands that a person must be supported due to special needs, which have not yet been recognised by the National Insurance. (It should be noted that children from the age of birth to 18, with special needs, are followed up in Israel by MTI - a child care center, and taken care of, within the framework of the education system).
The goal - there are four areas in which the kibbutz is involved: daily subsistence allowances, meeting specific special needs for each, housing and a fund that will ensure the dependent's living after the parents' death or reaching retirement age. Also - to concentrate, consolidate, and serve as an address for information, guidance, attention and support for anyone interested in our community, to make all of this accessible to the target audience on Yizrael. To formulate individual arrangements, with a lawyer, tailored to each person and to the community, and apply them accordingly.
Conceptual value background - equal opportunity is a right and not a favour, the entire population with special needs is entitled to opportunities and rights, like everyone else. A community consisting of a variety of members, young people and children is a quality, healthy and fair community. Removing environmental, social and communication barriers is the correct process for all of us. These points may lead to a real integration of dependents with special needs, in the mainstream of life in any community in general - and in ours in particular
Committee for Special Needs - The coordinator of the committee will be recommended by HR, the health and welfare cluster director and the secretary, and will be approved at the kibbutz asefa (by ballot). The entire committee will be approved by the community management. The committee must uphold the decisions of the asefa in relation to the rights and support of those with special needs in the kibbutz in accordance with changes in the community's life environment and its economic resources, as well as in the health and welfare institutions in the country.
The committee will act independently and discreetly in its decisions, regarding the allocation of resources and support individually - according to its professional judgment and the information available to it. The committee must establish individual arrangements, based on the procedure to be approved, with the member / dependents, regarding rights, provision of special needs - including those received from institutions/organizations outside the kibbutz. The committee must discuss and decide on the complaints and claims, in accordance with the policy established by the asefa.
The composition of the committee - a total of 5 committee members: 2 public representatives and 3 with a relevant position (head of the advisory committee, manager of the health and welfare cluster, attorney...). Anyone of them can coordinate the committee.
The conduct of the committee - the committee does not need to advertise its meetings. The minutes and deliberations of the committee for special needs must be confidential, and it must be ensured that access to them is limited only to the holders of the relevant positions in the kibbutz, which are necessary for their dealings with the person with special needs or his parents. The committee's budget is annual according to the number of recipients. The committee has a mandate to make decisions without management approval, it is directly subordinate to the asefa. After the committee is elected by the asefa, it must prepare a procedure with guidelines. A team member will not be able to participate in the discussion regarding the matter of his relative or in a case where there some sort of closeness or involvement.
General - this is not a term committee that is regularly elected. Financial sources - until the key change, the source is the health budget. When we rediscuss "The Key", it will be proposed to establish a fund for special needs, which will ensure the existence of these dependents in the future, even if the kibbutz changes its character. Job scope - 20%, formal subordination - kibbutz asefa. 
Discussion
Eddie - How many cases are there on the agenda of the treating team today?
Yifat replied - quite a few and chose not to answer with an exact number. 
Elad Ilan - today we approve the establishment of the committee. The coordinator will be elected by ballot and the entire committee by community management.
Shlomo Kamilian, Irit Shemesh, Irit Cohen, Ilana Peleg all would like to congratulate the leadership on this important and welcome step. 
Peter Pezaro - even before there was a committee, the kibbutz knew how to handle the issue well. I'm glad you want to institutionalize it and I think it's right. There is a very big problem in my opinion to budget it, because there is a multitude of issues and setting up the budget is quite an art.
Maor Persai - As has been the management of any budget up until now, it's just a matter of organising the budget differently.
Jeremy - I had such a committee on Moshav Habonim. Part of the committee's role is the issue of compliance with the budget. This is not an unlimited budget and not all cases will be approved. We will all decide how much.
The committee is to stand fast regarding the budget and that is the difficult part.
Yifat explained that the details will be written in the procedure.
It is important to note that the establishment of the committee does not insinuate any criticism of the team that has handled it so far, except that it did not have formal powers, and it is important to have a body with decision-making powers. Many thanks to Aviva Beutler who coordinated the team, and to those who have been on the team so far.
A vote was held (through the Kehilanet), and by a majority of 68 in favour, 9 against, and 2 abstentions - the establishment of a statutory committee for special needs was approved.

Summarised: Shlomo Cohen


Community Management Meeting Summary - 22.1.23
Present: Ilana Peleg, Erez Peleg, Yifat Segal, Yishai Levy, Limor Griman, Stas Gavrilov, Inbal Adler, Kobi Levy, Racheli Arava, Shlomo Levy, Yifat Assaf
Absent: Tamir Blass, Maor Parsai

General 
a) Following the choice of the cooperative alternative at the ballot, we must establish a team to carefully prepare the path for the change from the status quo, with a solution for extreme cases and Shabbat evenings - we will discuss this at the next meeting.
b) Kinneret Govrin was elected to the position of HR, she started today in overlap with Racheli, and from 1/2/2023 she will officially take over.
(1) Planning committee
Racheli opened by thanking the search team, who once again did a thorough job. 
Racheli presented the topic: Axel Levin's term as planning committee coordinator ended, while work was underway on the new organisational structure. At our request, the examination of the additional term was suspended until the completion of the organisational structure and its approval. 
In the new structure, a planning committee coordinator is defined as a professional position, and therefore after 4 years we must consider if Axel should continue with her role. This is the first time within the existing organisational structure that such a process has been carried out. The decision regarding an additional term is in the hands of the sector manager, the direct manager and the director of H.R.
The sector manager (in this case: the community manager) presents his recommendation to his management or committee or directorate. Since we were in the seam between the old and the new order, Rachel asked the locating team, which is already experienced in collecting feedback, to collect feedback in the field. All materials were presented to Axel. Racheli pointed out that it should be taken into account that every official will also receive criticism, following negative answers he gives to members, and setting limits. This is only natural. We, as management, must support those in office, and give help where needed. Axel is willing to continue.
The team recommends the continuation of Axel's tenure, with an addition - a role is to be created within the planning committee for one of the committee members as a liaison between the committee and the public. We, as management, must support and protect the officials who face the members and maintain the procedures. The management must give help where necessary and provide tools to managing dealing with the public.
It is evident that there is confusion in the public regarding the role of the planning committee coordinator and the role of the administration, and some of the feedback given in relation to Axel referred to issues that are the responsibility of the administration and not related to the planning committee. Therefore, it is necessary to publish the definitions of each role and the boundaries of each one's field. The feedback and recommendation were forwarded to Erez Peleg at the end of the search team's work.
Erez gave his recommendation that Axel should continue in the position, as she is an excellent professional and many of the projects would not have happened without her involvement. She corrected many planning errors in the kibbutz, which were made by various parties, that the public doesn't even know about. It is correct to designate a committee member, who will handle regular requests from members.
It was unanimously decided to approve another term for Axel Levin as planning committee coordinator.
The nominations committee will staff the other members of the committee and will find a member from among them for the position of liaison officer.
All the best to Axel
(2) Work Related Vehicles - recommendation of the community management to the asefa (guest: Ariel Brin Dolinko)
About two weeks ago, there was an open meeting about work-related vehicles. Various topics came up in the conversation. The community management gathered to formulate its recommendation to the asefa, after a long process including listening to the public's complaints.
The members of the community management once again referred to things both on a value level, on a collective level and on a practical level. It is evident that the thorough and slow process, which included 4 meetings, reports, an open meeting and many conversations with members - led to maturation in several areas.
A vote was held on the various issues, (Yishai Levy, as an interested party, did not participate in the discussion and vote):
A. To allow employers to allocate a car at their discretion (without the condition of necessity) 
In favour 8- unanimous. 
B. Keeping the amount charged to owners of work-related vehicles as currently customary: NIS 350  
In favour 8 – unanimous
C. Equalising the amount charged between the outside workers and members with kibbutz corporation cars, so that everyone will be charged 350 NIS. 
In favour: 5, Against: 1, Abstentions: 2
d. Not charging spouses  
In favour 8 - unanimous
e) During the year, the topic of the mobility component will be examined, in preparation for the 2024 budget - 8 
In favour 8 - unanimous
It was decided: to recommend to the asefa that the employers can provide a car at their discretion, leave the amount charged to car owners - NIS 350 and apply this to both outside workers and workers in the kibbutz corporations (including Maytronics), not to charge spouses of car recipients, and, that during the year the issue of the mobility component will be examined, in preparation for the 2024 budget.

(3) For your information - Renovation of Dining Room Complex- 
Erez introduced the topic. He reminded us that the proposal for renovation has already passed the mazkirut, and just before the asefa, the idea of the catering complex came up. 
With the many improvements made in the branch, there is a high level of satisfaction amongst Maytronics diners, and it was decided to drop the idea of the catering complex and return to the original plan of renovating the kitchen and the Kolbo.
It will soon be brought to the asefa for approval in principle, and from there to the Economic Council.
Summarised: Erez Peleg and Yifat Assaf

"Yizrael Holdings" invites the public
to an open meeting in preparation for the Kapro Deal
On Monday 30/1/2023 at 17:00 in the Moadon
We will get to know the managers of the company and the representatives of the partners from Kibbutz Kadarim,
An explanation of the deal and due diligence results will be presented
Invited: members of the Economic Council and the entire public (YOU! – Ed)

Exclusive for The Yizraelite readers – From Wikipedia:
Kapro Industries Ltd is a global developer and manufacturer of hand tools for the professional and DIY markets.[1] The company concentrates primarily on spirit levels, laser levels and layout and marking tools. Kapro is the registered trademark of Kapro Industries and its subsidiaries.

Invitation to the Economic council 
(The meeting will be held no matter how many members of the committee are in attendance)
On Monday 30/01/2023
 - immediately after the open meeting
On the agenda: the community budget 2023
Asefa Committee and Council   


Tu B'shvat is Around the Corner 
As part of the events of the 75th year, this year we will celebrate
 Tu B'shvat planting

Meet for planting on Saturday, 11.2.23 - at 10:00
along the new western road
[More details will be published next week]
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The Sportiyulim Committee is pleased to present:
Sportiulim program for 2023
Friday 17.2.23: Winter swimming at Sachna - departing at 09:00
Saturday 18.3.23: day trip for families
Trip Fri/Sat :14-15.4.23, 18+ "Dropped in the desert"  
Friday 12.5.23 until the night: a social project for everyone 0-100
4.8.23 Friday night: Moonlit night hike 
Fri/Sat: 13-14.10.23.  Family trip for two days, by the sea.
Also in the program: a costume race, sporty Saturdays and a soccer tournament
May we have a year of many trips, sports and lots of fun
Sports Committee
Tsafnat Mor, Zohar Assaf, Yifat Segal, Nitzan Kamilian, Sa'ar Maatlon, Doron Kagan, Gazit Baran-Levi, Ella Cohen Schwartz, Eli Friedman, and last but not least, the new observer - Niv Edelstein
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75th Anniversary Program
The 75th year of Yizrael will be celebrated with various events throughout the year:
 Planting the 75th avenue: Saturday, 11.2.23 - we will celebrate the holiday of Tu B'Shvat by planting an avenue of trees along the new Western Road towards the rugby field:
 Kibbutz photo: Fri/Sat, 3-4.3.23 - we will take a joint photo of the whole community
 Inauguration of the lawn at the agricultural farm, in April (an exact date will be determined later)
 Inauguration of the new Gadash Park, in April (an exact date will be determined later)
 Yizrael March: Saturday, April 1, 2023 – The 8th Yizrael march returns! And in a big way!
 Friday, 12.5.23 - from 0 to 100 - a day of diverse activities and a variety of experiences for all ages, ending with a congregation for dinner and a performance. Departure in the morning, return in the evening
 Meeting of groups: Saturday, 10.6.23 - a meeting of age groups across all the generations...
 Unveiling of the "group tree": Saturday 10.6.23 - with the names of all the groups from the first days of the kibbutz until today, a tree that will grow and grow with each new group
 The 75th presentation PLAY: Friday, 11.8.23 - the end of the year's celebrations. Our very own presentation, in our best tradition
Kindly DIARIZE (Little known word meaning "put in your diary - Ed)-
The 75th holiday team: Dorit Fink, Hamutal Assaf, Tal Wolfson-Darom, Yifat Assaf, Tsofnat Mor, Shani Baor, Tamar Sankar
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English is Fun - with Rahel
Re: Ants
This is an elegant, vibrant, flippant, pleasant and clever subject: Ants
Let’s laugh away our stress with ants.
 5 ants + 5 ants = tenants
To bring an ant from another country into your country = immigrant
 Ant that goes to school = brilliant
 Ant that’s looking for a job = applicant
 A spy ant = informant
 A very little ant = infant
 Ant that has a gun = militant
 Ant that is fat = abundant
 Ant that is a specialist = consultant
 A proud ant = arrogant
 Ant that is cruel and oppressive = tyrant
 Ant that changed from evil to good deeds = repentant
 Ant that accumulated so much food in winter for summer = abundant
 Ant that doesn’t want a change = reluctant
 Ant that keeps financial accounts = accountant
 Ant that occupies a flat = occupant
 Very big ant = giant
 The biggest ant = elephant
 Ant that is important = significant
 A sarcastic ant = mordant
 An extremely fast ant = instant
 A shouting ant = rant
 An ant that keeps moving = constant
 A dirty ant = pollutant
 Any ant you don’t like = irritant
……………….more next week
Limerick Corner
Years ago, Yossi and I went to Ireland – marvelous country – 50
shades of green.….
Our tour guide asked us to compose a limerick in honour of our visit
My contribution was:
There was a young lady from Dingle
Who felt an unusual tingle
From her toes to her head
As she lay in her bed
And bemoaned the fact that she was single.

I won first prize! Rahel Piekarski.
[image: ]


BEACON ON THE HILL – 29.1.23– 2.2.23

	SUN
29.1
	Baking with Monika
7:00 Feldenkrais with Illana Lahav
09:10 – 12:15 Security incidents - Zoom


	Mon
30.1
	08:30 Pedicure with Limor
9:00 Coffee, cake, chats, and games
9:00 Sofa Lecture. Hakol Over Habibi
9:30 Improving memory cont. Galia
16:00 – 18:00 Coffee, cakes, chats and games

	Tue
31.1
	9:00 Board Games
10:00 Castles in Israel – Lecture with Yisrael Mor
16:00 – 17:45 Ceramics with Miki Touz

	Wed
1.2
	9:00 Games
09:30 Shani Arbel, Lawyer – medical power of attorney. Help filling in the necessary forms
117:00 Tai Chi with Einan Grosser

	Thurs
2.2
	9:00 Coffee, cake, chats, and games
10:00 Movie – the Marriage App - Galia
7:00 Pedicure with Na’ama Baum
17:15 Exercise on chairs with Michal Sha’anan




Another Limerick - Chazz
A young ornithologist, Len,
had a nightmare again and again
of a six-foot tall, hairy
and sweaty canary
saying, "Now who's a pretty boy, then?"
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